
 

October 30, 2020 

 

 

Ashley N. Garlin 

Program Director of Rapid Response and WOTC 

Department of Workforce Development 

10 N. Senate Avenue SE 308 

Indianapolis, IN 46204 

 

Dear Ms. Garlin, 

 

This letter is being issued in accordance with the Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act 

(WARN) to notify you that Bell Techlogix is permanently closing its Plainfield Repair Depot 

operations, located at 2350 Stafford Road, Plainfield, Indiana 46168, effective December 31, 2020.  This 

will result in the permanent layoff of 250 employees.   

 

Bell Techlogix is not part of a union. Bumping rights do not exist. 

 

The reason for the closure is that Epson America terminated the contract between Epson and Bell 

Techlogix effective December 31, 2020. Accordingly, the jobs currently performed by Bell Techlogix 

employees will thereafter be performed by Epson employees.  

 

The jobs affected and total number are as follows:  

Job Titles 
Count of 
Position 

Assistant Manager, Support 1 

Assistant Manager, Technical 1 

Component Cleaning Technician 1 

Component Repair Technician II 12 

Component Repair Technician III 7 

Cycle Count Coordinator 2 

Depot Associate 26 

Depot Coordinator 6 

E & QS Supervisor 1 

eLearning Curriculum Developer 1 

Field Service Technician 2 

Fulfillment Associate 2 

HR Generalist 1 

Ink Fixture Technician 1 



 

Inspector III  8 

Inventory Planning and Production Control Manager 1 

Jr. E&QS Specialist 2 

POP Technician 1 

Print Sample Technician 2 

Process Advisor 2 

Process Improvement Specialist 1 

Projector Technician 2 

Quality Coordinator (E&QS Specialist A) 2 

Quality Team Lead 2 

Repair Associate A 27 

Repair Technician A 27 

Repair Technician B 43 

SD R&R Specialist 3 

Senior Depot Associate 11 

Senior Manager, Repair Depot 1 

Senior Repair Technician A 14 

Service and Support Trainer 1 

Strategic Data Analyst 1 

Support Supervisor 3 

Support Team Lead 3 

Tech Team Lead 10 

Tech Team Lead II 1 

Technical Advisor 2 

Technical Analyst 1 

Technical Associate I 1 

Technical Instructor 1 

Technical Specialist  3 

Technical Specialist II 1 

Technical Supervisor 1 

Technical Supervisor III 6 

Technical Support Supervisor 1 

Technical Team Lead II 1 

Grand Total 250 

 

 

 



 

All affected employees have been notified. 

 

Any questions should be directed to Ami Hall at ahall@belltechlogix.com or 317-333-7673 or Kylie 

Smith at ksmith2@belltechlogix.com or 317-406-2743.  

 

 

 

Ami Hall 

Vice President, Human Resources 

Bell Techlogix 

 

Copy to: 

Andrew Klinger, Town Manager of Plainfield 

aklinger@town.plainfield.in.us. 
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